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had weather. The morning school is still 
very small, but there are now a few who at- 
tend very regularly and make real progress. 
My great ambition is the increasing of the 
day school until it is really worth while.

Our convert, Jeronimo, is very faithful, 
and his wife usually comes with him. Mr. 
Plummer is hoping to baptize him before I 
go home. That will be a happy day for me. 
There is another young man who, I really 
believe, is very much interested and who at' 
tends faithfully, but he is timid and afraid 
to take a definite stand.

Sr. • Angel Medina was out here after 
* Christmas to try his translation of Mark with 

the Indians here. He said a number of the 
young men were much interested in the read' 
ing of the Gospel, and understood it very 
well, but the old men said they did not un' 
derstand it,—they didn’t want to!

We had a splendid Christmas. On Christ' 
mas Eve, we had the annual treat for the In- 
dians of the Farm and the school children. 
The place was packed. We must have given 
out bread to nearly 300 people. I wish you 
could have seen our Christmas in the school. 
We had the place decorated until one would

NEWS FROM BOLIVIA

In a letter written January 21st, Miss Alice 
Booker tells of having taken passage on the 
S. S. Sta. Teresa, of the Grace Line, sailing 
from Arica on May 2nd. She further writes :

“You will be interested to know of the 
arrangements made for the school in my ab' 
sence. Daniel Ruiz is being released from La 
Paz, and is coming out here to take over the 
school work and direction of the services. I 
am very happy about the arrangements. It 
would be quite impossible for the Plummers 
to carry it all on by themselves. Then, Mr. 
Balverde is a splendid fellow but he could 
not take the responsibility of the services, 
especially as the majority of his audience are 
children. When he first came out, I had un' 
dertaken the meeting on both Sunday and 
Wednesday nights, but it worried me to have 
to prepare so much in the Aymara language 
while I was teaching school, so before long, 
he took Sunday night, and I gave little talks 
on Wednesday night, illustrated by “Little 
Jetts”.

School started once again (after Christmas 
holidays) a couple of weeks ago, and the at' 
tendance has not been bad, considering the


